[image: image1.png]


WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
June 10, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 12:10 pm. at the Augusta ARcare office of Joy Lynn Bowen as the regular meeting room was being repaired. Four (4) Board members were present; Joy Lynn Bowen, Bill Brooks, Sharon Oakes, and Kip Davis plus; Angie Meachum, Branch Manager.
Absent: Erleen Sawyer
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
Woodruff County Board minutes had been previously accepted at the May 23rd ECARL Board Meeting.
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The May 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed. 

Sharon Oakes made the motion to accept the May 2013 Woodruff County Library Financial Reports as presented and to place them on file. Kip Davis seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 

Operation Reports: 
The May 2013 Library Statistics were discussed. There was a slight decrease in overall circulation from last year’s numbers.  Adult circulation was up but juvenile was down and Branch Manager Angie Meachum attributed it to the transition to the PC reservation system which requires patrons have no overdues or lost books to use computers. It teaches juveniles responsibility for checked-out materials but also doesn’t allow computer use until those materials are brought back.  Juveniles who have overdues won’t visit the library knowing they can’t use the computers, hence less check-outs.  This will balance out as juveniles adjust to new rules.
Branch Manager Reports:
Angie Meachum reported on the Summer Reading Program held at the McCrory Civic center on Wed. June 5th.  The Little Rock Zoo presented a program with 43 in attendance.  There have been 98 to register for the SRP so far with the first program at Augusta on June 12th. 
Unfinished Business:
Library building renovation/expansion project:  The Board wanted Angie Meachum to check with Holly Mercer and see if she could contact the architects and see if they could visit the library and look at the lot that was purchased from the Preller’s and suggest which trees need to be removed so that when the renovation is scheduled to begin the trees will already be taken care of.
New Business:
Angie Meachum brought to the attention of the board that the lot behind the library that was purchased from Mr. Preller was overgrown and needed to be cleared and mowed.  Bill Brooks contacted Edward Smith who said he could haul off debris and bush hog the lot for $600.00.  Joy Lynn Bowen motioned that Mr. Smith bid be accepted and Sharon Oakes seconded the motion.  All agreed. Motion carried

Installation of ceiling fans was discussed for the Library.  The board suggested that Branch Manager Angie Meachum check into cost of fans and installation and report to them at the next meeting.  
Trustee Comment Period: 
There was discussion about having the property purchased from Virginia Boyles surveyed so that no legal problems would arise in the future concerning boundaries.  Holly Mercer is checking into hiring a surveying company.  

Joy Lynn also mentioned that the ECARL Board agreed to hire David Price to conduct the search for a new director for the benefit of the Woodruff board who were unable to attend the ECARL meeting. 
Adjournment: 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:55 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
Angie Meachum, Branch Manager, Woodruff County Library
